Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee

February 10, 2010

Bibb Graves Conference Room

The Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee (SPBS) meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by Chair Brenda Webb.  The following committee members were present:  Mr. Ben Baker, Mr. Mark Linder, Dr. Andrew Luna, Dr. Alan Medders, Mr. David Shields, Dr. Steve Smith, Dr. John Thornell, and Dr. Kristy Van Rensselaer.  Absentees were:  Dr. Kerry Gatlin, Ms. Martha Hickman, Ms. Tera Kirkman, Dr. Anna Lott, Ms. Lynn Underwood, and Mr. Daniel Wagner.  Other attendees were:  Dr. Priscilla Holland and Ms. Donna Tipps.

Mr. Baker made the motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Dr. Medders seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Baker made the motion to approve the January 20 minutes.  Dr. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Old Business
Chair Webb distributed a handout titled “Faculty and Staff Salary Issues Ad Hoc Committee Recommendation for Faculty Salary Levels for Summer School 2009-2010 (Attachment A).”  Chair Webb had also previously distributed the information via email for the committee’s vote.  The Ad Hoc committee made the following recommendations after much consideration of potential long-term outcomes of several scenarios:

a)  Faculty should be paid at the current percentage of 9-month salary and,

b) The break-even model should occur at the college level and not at departmental levels.

The SPBS Committee voted to accept the recommendation by email.  The vote was as follows:

a) 10  – Yes; 0 - No; 3 Abstained

b)   9 – Yes;  0 – No; 3 Abstained
Chair Webb noted that she did not vote due to there being no tie.  
This action followed the SPBS Committee’s discussion (January 2010 meeting) concerning summer school faculty salaries and the assignment of the issue to the Shared Governance Faculty and Staff Salary Issues ad hoc Committee for further discussion and recommendation.  The recommendation of the SPBS Committee will go forward to President Cale and the VPAA & Provost, Dr. Thornell.

There was also discussion concerning early scholars who attend summer school who do not pay tuition.  Ms. Tipps will bring back to the committee the number of early scholars attending summer school for information purposes.

Chair Webb distributed a revised “Summer School Administrative Expenditures Summer Budget 2009” handout (Attachment B).”  Seven line items charged to Summer School in 20080-2009, totaling $53,964.60, were either eliminated or shifted to College level.  This decision was made in conjunction with discussions with Deans and the VPAA and Provost.  Other summer school faculty positions are under consideration for budget reassignment as a coordinated effort with the Deans and Dr. Thornell.

The committee then turned its attention to the department chair summer salaries issues.  Dr. Thornell made a motion to open discussion of the department chair summer salaries being moved toward the regular budget along with the items discussed on Attachment B.  Dr. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  Chair Webb noted the need for potential planning for shifting the chair summer salaries to the regular budget and developing a plan to move funds as resources allow.  After discussion, Dr. Smith made a motion to begin planning moving summer school stipends for department chairs over a period of time and plan for funding when available and making the plan a priority.  Dr. Van Rensselaer seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.   Chair Webb and the committee will begin looking at developing a plan for this to occur and be a priority.
The committee then discussed non-technology funds.  Dr. Smith informed the committee that formerly there were funds of $190,500 in the operating budget that were reassigned from earmarked non-technology equipment monies to other items due to proration. There is currently approximately $1 million in a capital account for non-technology equipment needs.  Ms. Tipps noted that this is designated money but not restricted money.  Chair Webb will bring this issue back to the table for further discussion at a later time.
New Business
Dr. Thornell presented a request to the committee.  Dr. Thornell noted that Dr. Priscilla Holland will be retiring and a replacement will need to be hired.  He is recommended that the title of Assistant Vice President for Academic Support be changed to Associate Vice President for Academic Support.  Dr. Thornell presented this request to President Cale who recommended informing the SPBS Committee.  Mr. Shields made the motion to endorse the title change as recommended by Dr. Thornell.  Mr. Linder seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously as a show of endorsement.
Announcements
Chair Webb informed the committee that the sub-committee for reviewing the Strategic Plan will begin working the week of February 15.  By consensus of the committee, Dr. Luna will be involved with the sub-committee.

The February 24 meeting of the SPBS Committee originally planned will be canceled.  March 10 at 3:30 will be the next meeting with the meeting site to be announced at a later date.

Dr. Van Rensselaer requested a fixed cost list from Dr. Smith.  Dr. Smith will provide the list for last year, and he will ask for requests to be brought forward from the vice presidents for their areas.  Dr. Thornell informed the committee that there will be no additional funding for requests beyond fixed costs.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:33 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Westmoreland

